
 

 

 

 

May 2024 

ROADWORKS UPDATE 

South Western Highway Intersection 

Upgrades - Armadale 

 

Main Roads has been undertaking intersections upgrades, including road widening on South Western Highway at 

Eleventh Road, Stone Street and Dickens Road. 

Traffic signal installations at Eleventh Road and Stone Street have been unavoidably delayed, we appreciate your 

patience while we work through how the temporary intersection treatments will operate. 

Temporary intersection management 

Traffic analysis and road safety advice has been sought to determine how to manage the intersections under 

temporary traffic management conditions. 

The intersections at Eleventh Road and Stone Street will operate under temporary traffic management as 

unsignalised T-intersections supported by temporary traffic signals that will operate, as needed, during peak 

periods.  The temporary management is supported by interim line markings, signs, and additional lighting to 

delineate the lane alignments at each intersection to support traffic movements when the Byron Road crossing 

closes on 4 June.    

Unfortunately, delaying the Byron Road crossing closures is not an option. 

Under the temporary conditions, Main Roads will be monitoring the road environment to assess traffic flows and 

will operate the temporary traffic signals as needed i.e. due to excessive queuing.   

We anticipate heavier congestion at the intersections during the temporary intersection management.  We 

encourage road users to plan their journeys in advance, which may include travelling at non-peak times, trying a 

later work start time or working from home and / or allowing additional time to reach your destination. 

We sincerely apologise for the inconvenience caused by the delay in the signal installation works. 

Further information 

For all other queries please contact Main Roads’ Customer Information Centre on 138 138 or 

enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au  

To register for project updates about this important issue please visit www.mainroads.wa.gov.au search for South 

Western Highway Intersection Upgrades – Armadale and register via the subscribe tab on the web page. 
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